
 

 
 
Ref:  2021 
 
23 April 2021 
 
Dear sisters and brothers in Christ, 
 
Perth metro, Peel Region to enter hard lockdown 
 
The Perth metropolitan area and the Peel region are moving to a 3-day lockdown effective at 
12.01 am Saturday, 24 April 2021 until 12.01 am Tuesday, 27 April 2021.  Masks will be 
mandatory from 6.00 pm Friday, 23 April 2021 until further notice.  
 
The following restrictions apply directly to the clergy, agencies, staff and the operations of the 
Archdiocese of Perth for the lockdown period:  

• people should not leave Perth or Peel during this period; 
• no visitors will be allowed in homes unless caring for a vulnerable person or in an 

emergency; and 
• no visitors to hospitals or residential aged care and/or disability facilities. 

 
Weddings and funerals are allowed, but will be limited to 100 people, not including staff.  
Masks must be worn by all people in a place of worship.   
 
Large religious gatherings (excluding weddings and funerals) are suspended, and places of 
worship in Perth metro and Peel region are to close.  (With the exception of weddings and 
funerals.) 

People will be required to stay at home unless they need to:  
• leave home for work because they cannot work from home or remotely; 
• go to shopping for essential items;  
• attend to medical and healthcare needs; and  
• undertake exercise. 

 
The WA Government’s full announcement outlining all restrictions relevant to the lockdown 
can be found at: https://www.wa.gov.au/organisation/department-of-the-premier-and-
cabinet/covid-19-coronavirus-latest-updates.  Attached is a flyer outlining the temporary 
restrictions for your ease.  
 
Further updates relevant to the Archdiocese of Perth will be communicated on an ongoing 
basis in response to these developing circumstances and made available on the dedicated 
COVID-19 page on the website of the Archdiocese of Perth: 
http://www.perthcatholic.org.au/COVID19.htm  
 
Further updates can be accessed on the WA Government’s website: 
https://www.wa.gov.au/government/covid-19-coronavirus  
You are invited to share this update with your people. 
 
 
Yours sincerely in Christ 

 
Most Rev Timothy Costelloe SDB DD 
Archbishop of Perth 
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